“Medicaid Unwinding in New Mexico: What You Need to Know to Keep Your Coverage”
The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services declared a Public Health Emergency on January 31, 2020, in response to the pandemic. This has led to several changes in healthcare policies, including the implementation of the Medicaid Continuous Enrollment program.
Under this program, people on Medicaid did not need to renew their eligibility or prove they still qualified to receive benefits. However, due to new federal laws, this program ended on March 31, 2023. As a result, approximately 900,000 people in New Mexico will need to renew their eligibility for Medicaid when they receive a notice from the New Mexico Human Services Department (HSD). Failure to do so may result in the loss of their benefits.
HSD began the process of notifying people who need to renew their Medicaid coverage on March 15th. Individuals who chose electronic communication will receive a text or email reminding them to renew, while others will receive a turquoise envelope in the mail with renewal information.
It is important New Mexicans stay informed on the latest updates regarding the Medicaid unwinding. If you or someone you know is covered under Medicaid, it is crucial to take the following steps to maintaining their Medicaid coverage:
1. Update your contact information – Go to yes.state.nm.us and update your contact information in the chat or call 1-800-283-4465. 
2. Check your mail – The New Mexico Human Services Department will send renewal notices in a turquoise envelope with instructions on how to renew.
3. Complete your Renewal Application – when notified, sign in at yes.state.nm.us and click Renew My Benefits, or call 1-800-283-4465. 
If you are no longer eligible for Medicaid, you may still have low – or-no -cost health coverage options through beWellnm. Schedule a FREE apportionment with a Certified Assister today here! For more information, visit beWellnm.com/staycovered. 

